
     

 

May 9, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations   

U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Oso Creek Trail Accessibility Improvement Project in the fiscal 

year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Mission Viejo located at 

200 Civic Center, Mission Viejo CA 92501.  

 

This project would be the construction of a parking facility that will improve a public facility in 

order to provide a public service – a publicly accessible trail network that has regional trail 

connectivity as well as access to community spaces and residential areas.  This project will help 

provide access to natural resources and open spaces as well as increase access to the recreational 

opportunities that are available in the City of Mission Viejo and in CD 40. The project has a 

federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(1).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________                      

Young Kim             

Member of Congress           


